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From: gemma brooks [mailto:gemmaibrooks@outlook.com]  
Sent: 12 July 2019 11:34 
To: Licensing 
Subject: 65 Park Lane- Application for a premises licence 
 
Dear sirs & licensing team, 
 
We strongly oppose this application. 
 
We have lived on Park Lane opposite the parade of shops for nearly 15 years so can see first hand the 
impact this potential license could bring, the local community has worked hard and I have spoke at 
several town hall hearings regarding the trouble the shops already trading similar to this request; the 
crime, dismay and misery this has bought the residents over the years. 
 
There are worries that more alcohol being available on this parade, every day from 8am and late in the 
night 10pm EVERYDAY of the week, will cause more anti- social behaviour and crime. It will have an 
impact on myself and my families health, my own anxiety and my families sleep patterns will be disturbed 
due to an increase in noise levels, cars stopping and dropping at night, more traffic congestion issues to 
park outside the shop in an already highly congested area, cars speeding & disruption a late license would 
bring in this highly residential area, as it is already doing this. 
 
The public safety section gives only a passive safety measure. This application would not promote the 
prevention of public nuisance, public safely or crime in several ways, the area is known to have a number 
of nuisance spots such as the steps up from the pavement to the shops which have attracted street 
drinkers in the past with their contribution of drink and snack related litter. The local park also has casual 
drinking problems, not made easier by too ready supply of alcoholic drinks. The section on protecting 
children from harm does not indicate what level of ID would be needed such as challenge 25. What age 
verification would be used would it be bearing PASS to check ID? Are staff trained in this? I'm worried 
about ' Proxy Sales' I myself have been approached several times along this parade to do this and refuse, 
what will be done to prevent this? stand outside the shop all day to monitor? Also what level would the 
CCTV cover would it be a clear image of faces.? How many staff will be on sight? How will CCTV monitor 
and over all these areas the applicant highlights? Why hasn't the back of it been made secure? I believe 
that if this application is granted it will mean that even more young people will be attracted to the parade 
because of the availability of more alcohol, and this will cause increased anti-social behaviour and 
therefore potential for increased crime. 
 
The applicant is new to the area and doesn't understand the existing issues. Posters with loose 
information, loose as to where to send your comments on this application not even an email to pose 
views. The applicant saying about intergrating into the community but I feel the 33 signatures in a local 
petition with regards to this application of residents immediately within this shop highlight the 
community's feelings they do not want another off license. What is alarming in this application is the 
mention of knives several times, will these be locked away? Knives at the corner shop what for? Did I 
read that correctly yes, is the applicant familiar with Havering's knife crime which has been highlighted 
only very recently with stabbing's, and with Police resources reduced and tri borough this is worrying 
especially but the large numbers of children gathering in this parade. I'm shocked as this is mentioned 
more than once and potentially easy to purchase. I am also disappointed that all residents along the 
parade and houses locally had not been informed with letters from the council of this application when 
previously we have. Perhaps a meeting with Neighbourhood Watch coordinator teams such as myself 
would've been ideal and why arn't these posters visible now' only two school children' as nothing is 
visible now, what makes it any different by not displaying now?. 
 
Residents, councillors and Police Licensing Officers have objected to previous applications for an 
extension of licensing hours by 77 Park Lane as a result of listening to residents, local police and 
councillors concerns, Hornchurch Food and Wines has only granted a licence to sell alcohol until 8pm. 



(even though it sells over ) The other off license on the parade Red Rose Wines, also close early due to 
previous anti social behaviour issues. Residents in the past have had to intervene with trouble that this 
outlet has bought this will be increased with a further outlet.  
 
There is an issue with ' poppers' alongside the shop in Park Crescent and a strong smell of weed at times 
directly by this shop & Hillcrest Road have had problems with drunks along the back parade/ garages of 
the shops. This late license everyday could increase this anti social behaviour. 
 
I attach pictures in this email ( see attached) of the anti social behaviour this shop no 65 and parade ( 
shops with similar interests) is already & recently experiencing ( both shop owners not taking any notice 
and has this been reported by them?) occurring in the daytime people with faces covered in light of the 
recent behaviour that is happening throughout areas of the borough are very disturbing pictures to view, 
people outside your home in daylight with masks covering the whole of their face in large groups is highly 
distressing and intimidating not only for adults but for the very young children and elderly residents that 
walk past here everyday huge risk to public safety. Some of these people are already known to the 
police.  The lure these shops bring to hang out on the steps and the potential sales to children, what duty 
of care will be taken to prevent this. 
 
Granting this application will only extend existing problems for residents, we hope it is rejected. 
 
Recently a shooting took place in Brentwood Road and Hornchurch Road rather close to this area, at 
10pm, surely the council will appreciate that bringing even more alcohol into our area and being so close 
to the Romford ' no alcohol' zone at the top of Albert Road allowing four off licenses to exist so close 
together on such a small parade of shops, in a narrow fast speeding road and in a highly residential area, 
can only be detrimental to the protection, safety and well being of all local residents and the general 
public. I am also concerned of the impact that granting a third off license so close will certainly impact 
and devalue my home's potential value. I am very passionate about our local community and as a NWC 
wish to keep it clean & as crime free as possible in the interest of protecting the safety and well being of 
residents, children and general public we do not need another off license... honestly what message are 
we trying to convay. 
I attach all pictures for supporting evidence. 
 
Kind regards 
G Brooks & S Price 

 
 
From: Janet Haworth [mailto:janet.haworth1@virginmedia.com]  
Sent: 15 July 2019 09:05 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Application for licensed premises Park Lane News at 65 Park Lane  
 
 
Dear Licensing, 
 
I’m writing to strongly oppose the application made by Park Lane Newsagents (65 Park Lane) to 
sell alcohol, 7 days a week from 8am to 10pm.  
 
I'm a Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator for the Park Lane end of Hillcrest Road and have been 
a resident here for 25 years. This area has a good community spirit and I care passionately 
about it being a safe and healthy environment for residents, If this application is granted this will 
mean that there will be 3 outlets selling alcohol on this very small parade of shops in a highly 
residential area on a very busy narrow road with fast flowing traffic. 
 



Over the years residents, councillors and community police have worked very hard to stop anti-
social behaviour along this small parade of shops and prevent it from affecting residents and 
spreading into surrounding roads. Hornchurch Food and Wines at 77 Park Lane has made many 
requests to extend its licence to sell alcohol until 11pm and these were refused (it’s currently only 
permitted to do so until 8pm). A previous application to sell alcohol at 65 Park Lane was also 
refused. 
 
In recent years residents have attended many hearings to object to more alcohol being sold on 
the parade and to raise their concerns. This isn't because the residents are against alcohol or 
people having fun - there are real worries about more outlets on the parade selling alcohol 
causing increased crime, anti-social behaviour, and disturbance to residents. 
 
The location of Park Lane Park nearby also makes it a convenient place for groups of children to 
gather by off-licences on the parade and use the local park to drink alcohol.  
 
The alleyway behind the shops is used for people to drink alcohol and used as a toilet. 
 
The owner of Red Rose Wines, an off licence on the parade (on the corner of Hillcrest Road and 
Park Lane), chooses to close around 8.00pm, due to being affected by anti-social behaviour and 
serious concerns about his own safety. 
  
If this application is granted I am worried about my own, my husband’s, residents’ and children’s 
health, safety and well-being - as groups of children already hang around on this parade and I 
understand are known to police for moped crime and one for an assault on another minor. I have 
had a group of children wearing hoods ride their bikes into my car and open my car door whilst I 
was manoeuvring near the corner of the parade. This was very upsetting and scary. 
 
Local police resources are already stretched. Are Havering Licensing prepared to let residents 
and police have to deal in the future with more anti-social behaviour and crime if more alcohol is 
sold on this parade - and until 10pm in the evening - we are already vulnerable, being close to 
the no alcohol zone at Albert Road. 
 
Another major worry to me is the mention of knives in this application. Why are knives mentioned 
when this is a small corner shop in a highly residential area? This shows a lack of understanding 
about local safety issues regarding knife crime (in our immediate area) and indeed the safety 
issues in the borough. I had been contacted by a Neighbourhood Watch member in Hillcrest 
Road saying that he had been very distressed after having to clear up a lot of blood from outside 
his house after a knife fight. There was also an incident reported by a member of the public when 
a young boy was chased with a knife at the end of Hillcrest Road on the corner of the parade. 
 
I’m also very worried about the existing problem of proxy sales on the parade. My husband and I 
have been asked to buy alcohol from children when walking past these shops.  
 
 
The application mentions that future staff will be trained as set out by the Office of Training 
Standards. How soon will they be trained? Will they be working in the shop on their own before 
they are trained?  
 
Regarding CCTV images - I’m concerned as to what the CCTV will be able to capture and how 
secure the camera/cameras will be. Will there be clear enough images of faces? Will the CCTV 
really be able to capture clearly all the range mentioned in the application? 
 
I understand there was a daylight incident very recently right by 65 Park Lane in Park Crescent, 
where people were wearing masks. Was the owner aware of this?  
 
Posters are mentioned in the application. What posters - no clear information is given here about 
their content? 



 
What strategy will be used to ascertain age - Challenge 25? This is not made clear. 
 
The owner mentions they are building a rapport with the locals ... and interacting in terms of 
public safety. However, if this is the case, why did a significant number of residents (living very 
close to the premises) sign a petition objecting to the application because they believe it will be 
detrimental to public safety?  
 
So all the above mentioned reasons are why I strongly oppose this application. I sincerely hope 
that my concerns for the safety and well-being of myself and my husband and of our community 
and the general public will be taken into consideration. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 

Hornchurch  
Essex 
RM11 1EB 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
From: CouncillorJudith Holt  

Sent: 18 July 2019 02:38 
To: Paul Jones; Licensing 

Cc: CouncillorNisha Patel; CouncillorJoshua Chapman 
Subject: Premises Licence 65 Park Lane  

 

Dear Mr. Jones, 
 
Park Lane News Agent – 65 Park Lane, Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 1BH 
 
I should like to make a written representation against the application of a Premises Licence to 
the above business, to permit the provision of off supplies of alcohol. 
 
These are my reasons: 
 
1.       Prevention of Crime and Disorder – there are already two shops in this small parade in a highly 

residential area which have a licence to sell alcohol; a third outlet selling alcohol is one too 
many, especially when it wants a licence till 10.00 p.m., two hours later than the 
others.  Photographs sent to us by residents show gangs of youths congregating outside 
Hornchurch Food and Wine (which already has a premises licence to sell alcohol) and Romford 
Veterinary Surgery, with some wearing hoods and with bicycles on the pavement. Residents 
have also reported evidence of drug-taking. 
 

2.       Public Safety – Park Lane is a very busy road, regularly used as a cut-through between Romford 
and Hornchurch (a number of residents have voiced their concerns about the volume of traffic). 
A shop open till 10.00 p.m. would mean more cars late at night, all trying to park in a limited 
area by the parade, and be a potential safety risk. 

 
3.       Prevention of Public Nuisance – there have been problems with people drinking alcohol in the 

alleyway behind the shops in Park Lane and using it as a lavatory, plus drinking late at night in 
the park almost opposite. Residents have also reported evidence of drug-taking (see point 1 
above). 

 



4.       Protection of Children from Harm – residents have been asked by children who are standing by 
the off licences to buy them cigarettes and alcohol. 

      Gangs of children hang around on this parade, some of whom are apparently known to 
the police, frightening younger children (see point 1 above). 
 
As a further thought, it would surely be invidious to award a licence till 10.00 p.m. if those 
for the two stores already selling alcohol end at 8.00 p.m. 
Local people have sent a petition against the application signed by 33 residents. 
 
I would request that you please consider these representations against the application for 65 
Park Lane closely when making your decision. 
 
Thank-you in anticipation, 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Councillor Judith Holt 
Romford Town Ward 
 
 
From: CouncillorNisha Patel  

Sent: 18 July 2019 15:13 

To: Paul Jones 
Cc: Keith Bush; CouncillorJoshua Chapman; CouncillorJudith Holt 

Subject: Re: Request for help re 65 Park Lane, premises license application.  

 
Dear Mr Jones 
 
Referring to above application I hope you would have received all the objections from 
residents, please let me know otherwise. 
 
Furthermore I would like to speak against this application in front of the committee for the 
following reasons :- 
 
1 There are already two existing businesses with alcohol license in such a small parade and I 
strongly  feel that a third premises with alcohol license will encourage more youths to gang 
up and cause public nuisance particularly as this application is for up to 10.00 pm. 
 
Where other businesses have license until 8.00 pm there is no reason to grant another license 
to sell alcohol until 10.00 pm. 
 
2  Park Lane is a major road and very busy at all times .In my experience while delivering 
newsletters on that road I have seen gangs of kids hanging around the two premise and run 
across the road as well as ride their bikes across the street regardless of oncoming traffic and 
generally behaving in a rowdy way. 
 
 
The residents have complained about unsociable behaviour, noise and I am also led to believe 
by the residents that these kids indulge in illegal substances using the alleyway at the back of 
the shops. 



 
 

 3 Park Lane is a residential road with families with young children and they do not want 
their children afraid to go out or cross the road because of the anti social behaviour of the 
kids hanging around. 

 
 

    Residents have been asked repeatedly by the kids standing outside the shops to buy  

    alcohol and cigarettes for them. 

 

Kind Regards  

 
Cllr Nisha Patel 
Romford Town Ward 
London Borough of Havering  
Town Hall.Main Road 
Romford RM5 3BD 
 
M 07852 429 523 
E Nisha.patel@havering.gov.uk 
 

mailto:Nisha.patel@havering.gov.uk
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